Mr. Bob Kincaid
Asst. City Manager
Mr.David Powell
Lake Oswego City Attorney
PO Box 369
Lake Oswego, OR 97034

Bob / David: I am sending you this letter to make my personal views none on the Cooks Butte Tower project.

At first as you know I was in favor of the project because of Communication gaps for Fire/Police within the Lake Oswego Community. However after further study and input from the Community and based on Section 704 of the FCC 1966 Act – The Emery Family has real concerns regarding possible added Towers in the future. We do not want nor will we support any possible additional Towers of any kind on Cooks Butte. At your convenience please note/review Deed between John/Marjorie Emery and the City of Lake Oswego regarding my parents real intent for the Cooks Butte Property.

However I support a community Task Force to work with the City Fathers in Locating 1/more Towers other than @ Cooks Butte - To my knowledge there has been no general meetings/Communications re: all sites possibly available and particularly considering Multiple site because of costs.

Additionally – do not assume that the community would not support Multiple Towers based on costs – If properly placed and support developed as has been down in the community in the past– the Community of Lake Oswego might support the Multiple Tower possibility because of conflicts with current Lake Oswego High/Jr High locations &/or Cooks Butte.

Yes I also and my family fully understand you are approximately (6/7) months behind on this project and in coordination with Clackamas County - However it is important to have the majority of the Community backing such a project.

I ask that the 10/7/2002 Design Review meeting be postponed until a Community Task Force be developed along side the City and then come back with recommended options (both Single/Multiple Tower) with the community fully involved. Cooks Butte Park and ones like Cooks Butte in Lake Oswego should be maintained as Grantors intended for the greater livability of the community – However I know I can only speak for Cooks Butte.

Finally I fully volunteer to be on the Task Force to resolve the Communication problems of the Community and know there are others within the Palisades community that would gladly volunteer also – we of course need other parts of the city to be involved to accomplish the overall Goal to solve the Communication gap for the Police/Fire Departments.

Respectively submitted !!!

Walter W. Emery 2255 SW Glen Haven Rd. Lake Oswego, OR 97034-5710 503-636-5465